
 

 

 
REMINDER: PHARMACY PROVIDERS 

 
The NYS Medicaid Pharmacy Program has been notified some pharmacies are refusing 
to dispense medications to patients for their inability to pay the copayment.  Social 
Security Act §1916 specifies that no Medicaid enrolled provider may deny care or 
services to an individual eligible for such care or services on account of such 
individual’s inability to pay a deduction, cost sharing, or similar charge. As noted in the 
September 2011 Special Edition Medicaid Update cover-page and the March 2012 
Medicaid Update page 15, confirms this Federal law applies to all Medicaid providers, 
both fee-for-service and managed care. Providers may attempt to collect outstanding 
copayments through methods such as requesting the co-payment each time the 
member is provided services or goods, sending bills or any other legal means.  
 

 
 
 
 
 


